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DECISION NOTICE 
 

Northern Area Licensing Sub Committee 
 

Decision made on 15 October 2019 
 

Application for a Premises Licence in respect of Calne Town Football 
Club, Bremhill View, Calne 

 

Decision: 
 
The Northern Area Licensing Sub Committee resolved to GRANT the application for a 
Premises Licence for the activities and timings detailed below: 
 

Licensable Activity Timings Days 

 
Provision of Regulated Entertainment 
 
Films – Outdoors – Maximum of 2 a year 
 
Live music/recorded music/performance 
of dance/anything of a similar description 
– Outdoors – Maximum of 2 events per 
year with Regulated Entertainment of this 
nature. 
 

 
 
 

12:00 to 23:00hrs 
 

12:00 to 23:00hrs 

 
 
 

Friday to Monday 
 

Friday to Monday 

 
Provision of late-night refreshment 
 

 
23.00 to 23:30hrs 

 
Monday to Sunday 

 
Sale by retail of alcohol ON sales 

 
10:00 to 23:30hrs 

 
Monday to Sunday 

 

 
Subject to the following additional conditions: 
 
1. Noise Management Plan is to be submitted to and agreed by the Licensing 

Authority/Public Protection Environmental Control and Pollution Team at least 8 
weeks prior to any event which includes regulated entertainment.  Noise must be 
managed in accordance with the agreed Noise Management Plan. 

 
2. The number of attendees permitted in any event to a maximum of 500 persons. 
 

3. Only polycarbonate glasses are to be used at all times throughout the premises and 
all drinks to be decanted into polycarbonate or plastic receptacles for consumption 
on the premises. 
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Reasons 
 
After taking into account the written representations on behalf of the Applicant and the 
oral submissions received on behalf of the Applicant at the hearing, the Sub Committee 
also considered the concerns raised in writing by those who made a relevant 
representation who were not present at the hearing.  Those concerns related to the 
perceived public nuisance arising from increased footfall and noise on the premises and 
anticipated low level anti-social behaviour.   The concerns raised about the impact of 
traffic and parking were not considered as these do not relate to the Licensing 
Objectives.   
 
The Sub Committee noted that the Applicant wished to host community and charity 
events and to have flexibility as dates and times of events or football matches may be 
required to be re-arranged at short notice.  
 
The Sub Committee noted that the premises is open air and turnstiles would be in 
operation to control entry and exit to the site.   
 
The Sub Committee considered it appropriate to grant the application as applied for and 
subsequently amended and to include the two conditions concerning the submission of 
a Noise Management Plan and the number of attendees being restricted to a maximum 
of 500 persons as offered by the Applicant and a further condition requiring the use of 
polycarbonate glasses on the premises and continuing to decant all bottles/cans.     
 
In reaching its decision the Sub Committee also considered the relevant provisions of 
the Licensing Act 2003 (in particular Sections 4 and 18); the guidance issued under 
Section 182 of the Act and the Licensing Policy of Wiltshire Council. 
 
Right to Appeal 
 
All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days of receipt of 
the written decision. Any person has the right to request a Review of the Licence, in 
accordance with the provisions of section 51 of the Licensing Act 2003. 
 
 
 


